Pleasant Prairie Woman's Club November 2017

Hello Ladies!



Our October meeting was very insightful as Miss Kenosha, Kaitlyn Rhey shared her personal journey and spoke to our club about her platform, mental health and her reign as Miss Kenosha. Sue Rose, Board Member of NAMI, also spoke about her involvement in the community with the NAMI organization located in Kenosha. You can also find more information on NAMI at this website: http://www.namikenosha.org.



PASSAT PARE THE PASSAT PARE THE PASSAT PARE

On Saturday, October 7th, Anita Potts, Cheri Schmidt, Monica Yuhas and Sue Samer helped to keep the Village of Pleasant Prairie more litter free by cleaning up the Club's stretch of road with our annual Fall Adopt-a-Road clean up. Great job ladies!!



Our Pink-tober Auction was held on Wednesday, October 18th at St. Therese. Ladies, you all did a wonderful job on gathering donations,

setting up the Auction and providing a fun filled night for all who attended. Thank you to the committee for all of your dedication and hard work. Every year the Auction continues to get better and better, thanks in part to all of you who contributed your time and talents to make it so successful! The committee will have an update in November for us regarding monies raised for Circle of Hope and the Jane Creamer Foundation.











Hostesses for the **November** meeting is the Arts Committee comprised of Peggy Gallery, Carol Bloxdorf, Charlene Nelson, Jane Ottum, Pat Savaglio and Mary Mock. We all are looking forward to your "artsy" program.

The Dayton Hotel Bingo party is on Thursday, November 16th. Jane Ottum is the Chairwoman for this event. Gently used men's and women's clothes, tooth paste, toothbrushes, shampoo, soap and other toiletries are always needed for the residents. Set up is at 5:45 PM ad Bingo will begin at 6:30 PM. Please check with Jane if you have any questions.

Vickie will be collecting for the December 14th Holiday Dinner at Casa Capri, cocktails are at 6:00 PM and dinner will be at 6:30 PM. The cost is \$23 per person and the menu will consist of Sirloin Beef Tips, Chicken Parmigiano, Stuffed Shells with Cheese and Spinach, Mashed Potatoes, Mostaccioli, Mixed Vegetables, 3 Bean Salad, Potato Salad, Cole Slaw, Tossed Salad, Bread / Butter, Cottage Cheese, and Coffee / Iced Tea. The Board will be the Hostesses for this evening and will provide dessert. Vickie will also be collecting monetary donations for our adopt a family. The Club will be purchasing gifts for a family who is chosen through the organization "Angels of Hope". Gifts purchased will be wrapped the night of our Holiday dinner while "Naughty Santa" is taking place, just like last year. Please remember to bring your payment for your December dinner, cost \$23, and any donations you'd like to contribute to our adopt a family, which will be collected at the November meeting. The dinner, monetary donations to our adopt a family and Naughty Santa are all strictly voluntary.



November Birthdays:

8th - Anita Potts

20th - Cindy Briesemeister

21st - Cindy Axelson



5th - Pasta For Shalom @ St. Mary's Lutheran Church 11:30 - 6:00 PM

10th - PPWC Meeting

@ Brookdale, 6:30 PM

16th - Dayton Hotel

Bingo Party 5:45 Set Up

6:30 Bingo Begins

9th - Book Club

@ Char Carver's Home 6:30 - 7:30 PM



9th - Cookie Walk

14th - PPWC Holiday Dinner @ Casi Capri

Cocktails 6:00 PM

Dinner 6:30

Pleasant Prairie Woman's Club November 2017



PPWC Book Club - Wednesday, November 29th is the first meeting regarding "Snow Falling" on Cedars" by author David Guterson. Discussion will take place at 6:30 PM at Char Carver's home. Please contact Cindy Biesemeister with any questions. There will not be a December book club meeting due to the holidays.

In 1971 - GFWC International President Louise Brown was featured in Ladies Home Journal as one of America's 75 "most important women."

1975 - GFWC received a major grant from the Law Enforcement Assistance Administration of the U.S. Department of Justice to activate "Hands Up", a national program to promote awareness of the citizen's role in preventing and combating crime.

1980- Under the direction of GFWC International President Marijo Shide, all Clubs were asked to put GFWC before their name in an effort to provide nationwide recognition.

1981 - Six hundred GFWC clubs participated in American Energy Week, including the signing of the Declaration of Energy Independence. At a ceremony, after a speech by GFWC International President Shide, Vice President, George H.W. Bush signed the GFWC document.





- Pasta for Shalom at St. Mary's Lutheran Church Sunday, November 5, 11:00 AM 6:00 PM
 - PPWC November Meeting Thursday, November 9 at Brookdale, 6:30 PM
 - Dayton Bingo Party Thursday, November 16 at 6:00 PM
 - Book Club Wednesday, November 29, 6:30 7:30 PM Location TBD

2018

- Winter Workshop February 9-10, 2018 Oshkosh, WI
 - SPD Winter Board Meeting February 13, 2018
 - SPD Spring Convention Tuesday, April 10, 2018
- WI State Convention May 3-6, 2018 Milwaukee North Shore
- International Convention June 22-25, 2018 St. Louis, MO

In Federation,

Living the

VOLUNTEER

Monica Yuhas

GFWC-PPWC President



